NEWSLETTER January 2022



Be the best you can be

Excellence

Resilience

Respect

Year 6 Residential to FairPlay House

Some of our Year 6 pupils recently went on a 3 day residential to FairPlay House. FairPlay House owned by the London borough of Newham is an outdoor education centre which provides land and water based activities and is set on 12 acres of land in Witham, which is about an hour's drive from London.

They took part in a variety of different outdoor activities from archery to high ropes, orienteering, giant swing and a night walk, building up their resilience & confidence.

Well done to all the children for their courage in trying new things! An enjoyable time was had by all!



















NEWSLETTER January 2022



Be the best you can be

Reception visit to the Post Office

Our Reception pupils have been learning about 'People who Help Us' in the community.

As part of their work they visited the local post office.







'We saw a postman packing his trolley with lots of letters and parcels, ready to go out and deliver them'.

Some of comments made by the pupils.......

'We got to see how the postal workers sort the letters and parcels at their work stations'.



School Council News

In September 2021 Newham Council voted to close Newham City Farm.

The farm opened in 1977, has been home to many animals including alpacas, donkeys and birds of prey. It provides a safe, tranquil and very much-loved community and educational resource. Its closure has been a great loss.

Our School Council members are passionate and committed to support The Save Newham City Farm Campaign.



Year 6 & 5 Sports Event

Our Year 5 and 6 pupils took part in the Sportshall Athletics competition organised by Langdon Sports Partnership. This took place at the UEL Sports Dock with 9 other schools. Pupils had the opportunity to take part in both track and field events such as team relay, speed bounce and javelin. Mr Griffin was extremely proud of the effort and team spirt shown by the pupils.



NEWSLETTER January 2022



Be the best you can be

IQM Flagship Award



We are delighted to announce that Vicarage Primary school has achieved the Inclusion School Award with Flagship status for the second time. An amazing achievement and testament to the incredible work of all the staff, children and parents.



Twitter

Be the first to hear the news! Follow on Twitter:

Twitter@SchoolVicarage

Ms 5 Khan Head Teacher



Dates for your diary

Wednesday 2nd February - Last week of after school tuition this half term

Friday 4th February - Whole school Number Day

Friday 11th February - Whole school Safer Internet Day

Monday 14th February - Friday 18th February - Half Term Holiday (school closed)

Monday 21st February - Staff Training Day - School closed for pupils

Tuesday 22nd February- All pupils return to school